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NOTICE TO INDUSTRY 
June 3, 2025 

 
Re: Annual Rental Rates for Residential Propane Tanks and Cylinders 
 
The Commission is reviewing the allowable annual rental rates for residential propane tanks and 
cylinders. 

The Commission, therefore, invites all PEI propane suppliers to comment on the existing rental 
rates and to make recommendations for changes to this tariff for all sizes of residential propane 
tanks and cylinders. 

If you are suggesting an amendment to the existing rental rates, please provide complete 
supporting rationale to justify your suggested revised rates including, but not limited to:  

• information respecting the cost to the supplier of the tanks and regulator equipment;  

• the useful life of the tanks and regulator equipment;  

• a reasonable rate of return that should be permitted on the rental; and 

• such other information you may deem relevant, along with full financial information to 
allow the Commission to determine a reasonable annual rental rate on residential 
propane tanks and cylinders. 

If wish to comment you are asked to provide your comments and all supporting information to 
the following email address: petroleuminquiries@irac.pe.ca. We request that all submissions be 
made no later than June 27, 2025.  

Yours truly, 
 
 
Sam Clow 
Senior Regulatory Officer 
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